
 

 



 

 

PrincipalÕs Report 

Parent Information Session—Monday Night 
On Monday night Mrs Ezard and Ms Gosden hosted a Parent Information Evening covering 
the structured teaching approach used at our school.  It was a very informative session and 
if you missed it but would like to know more, please contact Kirri or Emily. 
 
Parents Club—Annual General Meeting 
The Annual General Meeting will be held on Wednesday 19th March at 7pm in the Staff 
Room.  If you are interested in getting involved—please come along. 
 
Visiting School Dentist 
We are expecting the school dentist to visit our school in the week of 24-28th March.  Eve-
ry student has received an information/consent sheet —these are required back 28th Feb-
ruary. 
 
Summer Sports 
Many students in yr3/4/5/6 will be involved in the Summer Sports at Lord Nelson Park on 
Thursday 6th March.  Students will be playing T-Ball and T20 Cricket.  They will need 
packed lunches and drinks on this day as there is no canteen running.  The competition will 
be made up of teams from St Marys, Donald PS, Birchip P-12 and St Pats.  Team information 
will be shared closer to the date, notes w 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
If you were unable to attend your childÕs Interview last week, please contact the classroom 
teachers for an appointment. 
 
Thank You—Tori Jesse 
Late last year Tori spent some time at school taking photos in classrooms which are often 
used on our website and flyers.  The photos are absolutely terrific and we are very apprecia-
tive to have ToriÕs artful eye and camera creating these photos.  Thank you Tori! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student Attendance Matters 
Monitoring Student Attendance is a Department priority and is linked to longer term stu-
dent success.  At the end of Week 4 (18 days of school) there are 40 students at 100%; and 
21 students below 85% (having missed 3 or more of the 18 days of school so far—new prep 
rest days are not included in this percentage).  Our school goal is for students to miss no 
more than 10 days of school for the year.  If you are experiencing any difficulty getting 
your child to school, please let us know. 
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School Open Day & Classroom Tours 
The school will be holding an open day for prospective families with an opportunity to book a 
tour of classrooms.  These will be available at 9.15am or 10.15am on Wednesday 19th March.  
Anyone who is unable to make it on that day or at those times may ring the office or email 
the school to make an alternate booking. 
 
If you are aware of family or friends who are interested in seeing our teachers and stu-
dents in action, please encourage them to book in.  A school tour provides the opportunity to 
experience our school environment and ask questions. 
 
Shake, Rattle & READ 
We are very excited to welcome Shake, Rattle & READ back to our calendar.  Sessions will 
run each fortnight and this year will be run by Aliza Lockhart and Molly Hendy.  Molly and 
Aliza both work at the school as Education Support Staff while they study Primary Teaching 
at University.  Parents and children aged 0-5yrs are most welcome to come along for a fun 
hour of reading, rhyme, play and friendship. 
 
Halogen Young Leaders Excursion 
Next Monday 3rd March, Mrs Weir and I will be taking our 17 school leaders to Melbourne 
for the annual student leadership conference at the Convention Centre.  Guest speakers on 
the day include Emma McKeon Olympic and Commonwealth Swimming Medallist, Thomas Dun-
can-Watt young screen writer and author on shows including Space Nova, Home and Away 
and many more, Majak Daw Sundanese born AFL player and one surprise speaker to be intro-
duced on the day.  The day is heavily subsidised using Student Excellence funding from the 
school budget and is a terrific day for our young leaders to hear about the journeys of oth-
ers. 
 
Melissa Mitchell,  
Principal 
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Net Set Go will run 21st March - 13th June 2025 
Please note: Net Set Go does not run through the school holidays. 

ExciƟng news, the GO CompeƟƟon on Saturdays is back for the Set and Go 
aged parƟcipants (further informaƟon to come once NSG begins) 

Follow our Club Facebook Page for updates. 
Chelsea Gravener and Johanna Medlyn, Net Set Go Coaches 



 

 



 

 

 

  

February 2025 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

The CSEF (Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund) is provided by the Victorian Government 
to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips/excursions, camps and 
sporting activities. 

If you hold a valid concession card ie: Health Care Card, or are a temporary foster 
parent, you may be eligible for CSEF.  Please see attached flyer for more information.   

The allowance of $154 per child for Primary Students, is paid to the school to use 
towards expenses relating to the above activities for the benefit of your child.  It is 
paid into your St Arnaud Primary School family account as a credit. 

Please find enclosed both the flyer and an application form for your convenience.   

If you think you qualify, fill out the application form and present it, along with your valid 
concession card (for photocopying) to our school office. 

If you are a new family to our school from another school, or you have a new family 
member who has started school in 2025 ie: New Prep student, you will need to fill out a 
new form as we cannot apply on your behalf.   

If you do not submit the completed application and present it to the School Office  
(and satisfy the eligibility criteria) you will not receive it. 

Applications close at the end of June 2025. 

If you have any questions, please contact the office. 

Kind regards, 

St Arnaud Primary School 

Enc; 

 

St Arnaud Primary School 
Charlton Rd, PO Box 124 
St Arnaud Victoria, 3478 
p 0354 951 028 
f 0354 951 609 
Email: 
st.arnaud.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
www.starnaudps.vic.edu.au 


